

National Association of Letter Carriers

M - 01738NALC No. 8315

Fredric V. Rolando President

September 20, 2010

100 Indiana Ave., NW Washington, DC 20001-2144 202.393.4695

www.nalc.org

Doug A. Tulino, Vice President Labor Relations United State Postal Service 475 L'Enfant Plaza, S.W. Washington, D.C. 20260-4100

Certified Letter: 7000 1530 0002 6315 0957

Gary H. Mullins

Re: Case No. Q06N-4Q-C 09361503 - PS Form 2488

Executive Vice President

George C. Mignosi

Secretary-Treasurer

Vice President Jane E. Broendet

Nicole Rhine Asst. Secretary-Treasurer

> Dale P. Hart Director, City Delivery

Brian E. Hellman Director, Safety & Health

Myra Warren Director, Life Insurance

Timothy C. O'Matley Director, Health Insurance

Ernest S. Kirkland Director, Retired Members

> **Board of Trustees:** Larry Brown Jr. Chairman Randall L. Keller Michael J. Gill

Dear Doug:

This will confirm that the NALC has agreed to withdraw this case from arbitration.

It remains the position of the NALC that the current PS Form 2488 does not comply with the Health Insurance Portability and Accountability Act (HIPAA) and regulations promulgated thereunder. It is our understanding that the Postal Service is willing to continue to discuss questions of HIPPA compliance. In any event, NALC reserves the right to seek an advisory opinion from the Office of Civil Rights of the Department of Health and Human Services with respect to PS Form 2488.

Sincerely,

Fredric V. Rolando

President

FVR/KS/jt

Affiliated with the AFL-CIO & Union Network International